


 
 
 
March 18, 2019 
 
David Kieda, Dean 
Graduate School 
University of Utah 
 
Re: Proposed 4+1 Program in BA/BS Urban Ecology and Masters in City & Metropolitan Planning 
 
Dear Dean Kieda,  
 
I am writing this letter to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed 4+1 program in the Department of City & 
Metropolitan Planning. The Master’s degree in City & Metropolitan Planning (MCMP) takes 2 years to complete, the 4+1 
program enables our Urban Ecology undergraduate students to complete the MCMP degree in 1 year.  
 
The 4+1 is designed to attract our best and brightest Urban Ecology undergraduates into our Master’s program. Students we 
would otherwise lose to competitor institutions stay for the extra year to complete the master’s degree. We anticipate 
admitting only a small group of students each year.  
 
We expect that the 4+1 program will also attract students to the Urban Ecology major, particularly at the Utah Asia 
Campus. Overtime as we increase the numbers of Urban Ecology majors coming from the Utah Asia campus, these 
students will also apply to the 4+1 program.  
 
The MCMP program will benefit as well, namely the 4+1 program will increase the cohort size, increase the number of 
students paying differential tuition, add racial and ethnic diversity to the program as the Urban Ecology student body is 
more diverse than the MCMP program, and finally, attract more international students to the MCMP program through the 
Utah Asia Campus.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Dr. Stacy Harwood, Chair 
Department of City & Metropolitan Planning  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
April 11, 2019 
 
Dr. David Kieda, 
Dean, Graduate School 
University of Utah 
 
Dear Dean Kieda: 
 
The Utah Asia Campus continues to grow and the number of students transitioning to the 
Salt Lake City campus increases each year.  I was very excited to hear about the proposed 
4+1 program involving the BS in Urban Ecology and the Master of City & Metropolitan 
Planning.  I believe this type of program will encourage our Korean students to choose the 
University of Utah and our Urban Ecology program.   
 
Currently, 24% of students who started their education at the Utah Asia Campus are 
pursuing a graduate degree.  We believe that many of our current Urban Ecology students 
would choose a 4+1 option that would allow them to complete a Master’s program and stay 
in the US for an additional year.  These innovative programs are important for our campus 
and the SLC campus as we compete for international students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Todd Kent, Ph.D. 
Chief Administrative Officer & Dean of Faculty 

 
 
 




